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     It’s easy to get lost in the little things. Sometimes we can overlook the small blessings

looking for the “Golden Buzzer” of blessing. Instant and apparent gratification is so addictive

we often don’t see the small things that have a big impact. 

     Recently, I was speaking with a young man named Raul in a chat about our new website.

He was helping me with some of the compliance hoops we have to jump through to protect our

supporters and our ministry. While we were reviewing the site and I was showing him our

compliance, he made the following comment, “Your website looks clean and professional.” The

poor guy then had to hear me drone on for ten minutes about how God blessed us with

Christina (our website designer) and her abilities. When we were done, we simply disconnected

the chat, and I assumed we both went on about our day. Until this morning…
     As I was starting my day (to reach out to potential supporters) my phone made this weird

ringing sound. It was our Google Voice phone line which I thought was set to “Do Not Disturb”.

I took the call anyway, expecting it to be some kind of marketing call. Imagine my surprise

when a voice said, “Hi Russell, this is Raul from WIX. Do you have a minute to answer a

personal question?” Not realizing what he was asking I chimed in, “Sure. What’s going on?” I

spent the next ten minutes listening to Raul as he told me he grew up in a traditional Hindu

home. He told me how he, his two sisters, and little brother grew up around the Hindu faith,

but he always had more questions. After about a forty-minute conversation, I was able to

answer some of his questions about Jesus. It just so happens that he lives in the Boulder area

of Colorado, so I was able to refer him to a Life.Church campus there. I was even able to email

the Campus Pastor there and let him know about Raul.

     I’m not sure what will happen next, but it’s because I was available to speak with Raul that

he is now pursuing the truth of God. I have no doubt that it was time well spent. God is good,

all the time! 

Russ Weaver,
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Have you seen our website yet? If not, you definitely need to take a look...it’s
amazing!!! We hired the most talented, kind, and professional lady named
Christina, who created a website we could only dream of. She gathered our
information and totally captured our hearts and vision, then turned that into a
work of art. Click on the QR code to be taken directly to our website. If you or
someone you know is in the market for some digital work to be done, let us know
and we will hook you up with Christina. You won’t regret it!

Lisa Weaver,
Executive Servant
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Where Ancient Lands Meet a Living FaithWhere Ancient Lands Meet a Living Faith

People keep asking us when we’re leaving to go to Scotland. Our answers have
varied between, “By the end of the year”, “January 2026 or sooner”, or “As soon as
we raise full support.” We felt as though God wanted us to set a date, just like in
Nehemiah 2:6 when King Artaxerxes asked Nehemiah, “...‘How long will your
journey take, and when will you get back?’” Well, Nehemiah saw that it pleased
the king to send him on his journey, so he set a time.; likewise, we want to please
our King, so we have purchased our plane tickets to move to Scotland on
September 22, 2025! 
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WE NEED YOUR HELP: Heart for Scotland Missions

When we answered the call to serve Jesus by laying down our nets and taking up our cross,
we knew there were going to be challenges. One of those challenges is raising financial
support. Raising funds for a boy scout to attend summer camp is nothing compared to the
challenge of raising financial support for missions. We compiled a list of 126 people that
we have a close relationship with and reached out to them. Many of those people we hadn’t
spoken to in years for a variety of reasons, but God is good! We have been blessed with 17
very generous monthly supporters and have about 14 others who want to support us but
haven’t made a commitment yet (a total of 31 supporters, if all committed to give as they
said); however, to make our move in September, we need about 55 supporters. As of the end
of April, we have nearly exhausted our personal list. Here’s where you can help: if you know
of anyone who has a heart for Scotland, the UK, or missions in general, could you either
share their information with us, or refer them to us so that we can have a discussion? With
God and your help, we can reach Scotland for Jesus! We appreciate you!
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